

Tel. 01/51 432206

7th April 2018

Miss L. Bolland, Clerk, Kirkbymoorside Town Council, Kirkbymoorside Library, YO62 6AZ

Dear Miss Bolland,

As you will see from the enclosed letter, I wrote to the Highways Department at County Hall with regard to my family's concern over a safety issue in respect of parking at the bottom of Tinley Garth and Shaw Drive, at the junction with West:Fields Road.

In the first instance, Highways have asked me to let them know if the Town Council would object to any action they might take with regard to the laying down of yellow lines, etc., on this section of road.

I look forward to hearing from you in the near future.

Yours sincerely,





17th January, 2018

The Highways Department, North Yorkshire County Council, Northallerton, North Yorks.

Dear Highways Department,

I am writing to draw your attention to what I feel is a safety issue in Kirkbymoorside. The area to which I refer is at the bottom of Tinley Garth and Shaw Drive, at the junction with West Fields Road. There are no yellow lines whatsoever and vehicles park on both sides of the road right onto the junction, making it virtually impossible for drivers to safely manoeuvre around them in the face of oncoming traffic.

Whilst appreciating that the people living in the houses situated opposite the Shaw Drive exit need to be able to park their cars, surely a small number of 'Residents Only' spaces would cover their needs, with double yellow lines opposite these and approaching the junction on both sides of the road. This would ensure that the stretch of road is not used as a free parking area by any car owners who are endangering the safety of other road users.

As I have been led to believe that it is not lawfully allowed to park right onto a junction, I find it hard to believe that this situation is allowed to exist. I would therefore ask you to please take some action to rectify this situation before an accident occurs.

Yours sincerely,

